Baymonte PTF Meeting - Oct. 11, 2022

• Welcome - Opening Prayer

• Treasurer's Report - Maggie

- Bank balance \$34,371.13
- Expenditures
 - \$1.100 for ice cream social
 - \$680 for drive for school prizes
- o Income:
 - \$367 deposit for the Round Table dine out fundraiser.
 - "Way to go." Maggie says. "That's a whole teacher grant, so good job."

Drive for Schools Update - Katie

- We are currently at \$12,500, our goal is \$20,000
- We decided to ext. deadline to this Friday
- o About \$7,500 left to hit our goal
- Hopefully having more on social media and email will help
- About 98 students have sold tickets as of last Friday, of the 400+ packets

• Dine Out Schedule - Katie SAVE THE DATE - Togos 10/20

- Round Table we did \$367 from them. Jack the owner, reports it was a good night for them
- Next up: Thursday, at Togos! 10/20 is the date for that. Greg the owner is doing the full day, 10 am, to 9 pm.
 - Be sure to bring in the flyer or just say "Baymonte"
 - Leo the Lion, Baymonte's mascot, may make an appearance for an hour!
 - The giant inflatable sandwich may be there, too!
 - Malone's Nov. 16.
 - Malone's is under new ownership
 - They feel very excited about it.
 - Went into Cali Style, a fixture of the local retail scene, and had a conversation with the owner
 - He wants to do a Baymonte day!
 - So instead of a dine-out night we could do a shopping day.
 - Maggie Maybe we could do it before Christmas for gift-givers
 - Katie: I can't imagine he would say no!
 - Or end of November might be better, or Thanksgiving week
 - Katie will talk to him and ask him for ideas
 - I thought it would be nice to have an alternative, food rather than merchandise, Katie says
 - Also looking into an ice cream fundraiser

• Auction Update - Pam

- Planning meetings are underway
- Put your feelers out to see if anyone is interested in helping
 - Looking for help with procurement, decor, and promotional days!
 - Looking at potentially launching ticket says online
- Got some new entertainment this year
- Look for a save the date announcement and an announcement of when tickets will go
 on sale
- o Pam is always looking to bring more people into the effort, so spread the word!
 - "We are looking for people," Maggie says.
 - Maggie, the treasurer of the little league, a Baymonte parent, has volunteered to pitch in (fantastic news!)
 - "Data entry is my jam," she says.
 - "That help is huge for me!" Pam says.

• PTF Christmas Staff Breakfast - 12/9 - Volunteers Needed

We did a grab and go the first year we held, with COVID, Monica says, and a last year we did it in the youth center

- Do we want to put together a committee to put ideas together for this year, opening up the floor to input on the menu, catering options
 - We want to be particularly sensitive to everyone's dietary needs, attendees agreed
 - Pam: what if we had eggs, bacon, tortilla, sides and people can build their own, Maggie says.
 - That would be easy to customize for people what they want, another parent remarked!
 - In the past it's been potluck style, so different ways to do this, also
 - Pam noted, though, that can generate a lot of leftovers, which can be a challenge to manage, hence the decision to shift to catering
 - Maggie: At work we just started using a new caterer called Summit Lady Food, and the food is "beautiful, organic, and healthy." Highlights included a mocha coffee smoothie.
 - Anything you do would be great, so please know that, PE instructor
 - Ideas welcome. "We love ideas, anything you like or enjoy," Monica says.
 - House of Bagels also gets a mention
 - I love the yogurt, granola, and fruit, Ms. Fernald reports.
 - When you guys did the breakfast burritos one year, those were really good, another instructor says.
 - We always need help in the morning, so volunteers to help setup and clean up are welcome, Monica says.
 - And it would be nice to have something like breakfast burritos that could be taken to the pre-school teachers, Monica says

• Principal Update - Miss Hoffman

- Bids to get AC for elbow building received. Total including electrical work and minisplit installation would be about \$90k in all, and would be a major campus improvement.
- Deferred until Spring, but if it looks like we're going to have a heat wave could move that up
- Maggie offers some background on the year's major fund raising efforts and how these could align with campus needs.
 - Ticket sales cover the event
 - Silent/live auctions and sponsorships go to the beautification fund
 - The fund a need, is something we put up, where people do the power raise, and that was the playground last year. Last year got \$105k for the playground and \$110 for beautification.
 - The playground is such a wow factor, and motives parents to raise the paddle
 - So still ironing out what's fund a need, and how all these fundraising efforts will align with various projects.
 - Fund a need is ideally something visual. One possibility, a cool new lab or making space.
- o Miss Hoffman: A maker space could be a multi-year effort, with multiple phases
 - Would be complex, since touches on water, power, and sewer
 - Might also want to put together a spot for computer work / robotics
 - All this in the early phases of planning
- Also, we haven't forgotten our pre-schools, still not air conditioned, but doesn't get quite as hot
- Our eighth graders will be fund raising for their trip, might make sense to do that around Christmas shopping season.
 - Would take place on campus
 - Modeled on last year's Valentine's Night, organized by Ms. Fernald
 - Maybe could be coordinated with the Malone's dine-out night
 - Further discussion on coordinating babysitting fundraiser with various events
 - Parents also offered perspective on how much could be charged
 - Could be a flat fee, with add-ons per sibling
 - Ms. Fernald mentioned that a carwash could be an option, too, with a flat feet and a charge
 - Various activities for kids at the babysitting event discussed, including food and craft-oriented themes
 - If you have ideas, send them my way, Monica says

Old/New Business

- Volleyball needs new uniforms, Maggie reports.
 School is going on their fourth year with the gear. "We are at a point where volleyball needs new uniforms," Maggie says. Maggie asked permission from the PTF to order new uniforms.
 - Motion made and seconded to begin the process of ordering new uniforms.
 - Motion passed.
- Next Meeting Nov. 8th